

February 7, 2024

Middlesex County Clerks

Re: Appointment to the Middlesex Ontario Provincial Police (OPP) Detachment Board

Please be advised that the Council of the Township of Adelaide Metcalfe, at their regular Council meeting on February 5th, 2024 passed the following resolution:

Moved by Councillor Brodie

Seconded by Councillor MacKinnon

THAT Council recommends that Mayor Sue Clarke be appointed to the newly established Middlesex OPP Detachment Board to represent Adelaide Metcalfe, Southwest Middlesex, and the Village of Newbury on the Middlesex OPP Detachment Board;

AND THAT this resolution be forwarded to the municipalities of Southwest Middlesex and Village of Newbury for their consideration to support the appointment of Mayor Sue Clarke to the newly established Middlesex OPP Detachment Board. CARRIED.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions or concerns in this regard.

Kind regards,

Mike Barnier
Clerk & Manager of Legislative Services
Township of Adelaide Metcalfe
519-247-3687 ext 8203
mbarnier@adelaidemetcalfe.on.ca